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EAST GRAND RAPIDS
PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING
EGR COMMUNITY CENTER
COMMISSION CHAMBERS
7:00 PM
Monday, June 13, 2022
The regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Commission was held in the City Commission Chambers in the East Grand Rapids Community Center.

Chairman Aaron Smith called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 
[bookmark: _Hlk106718452]Present in Person:  	Ryan Burdick, Kate DeVries, Larry Fisher, Patrick Parkes and Aaron Smith
Absent:                	Nick Abraham, John Arendshorst, Lauren Jacoby and Abby Sorota
Also Present:         	Derek Melville, Sara Coffey and City Manager, Shea Charles 
Guests:			None
Public Comment: 
Agenda was reviewed per resident request
Brenda Pratt, 3039 Manhattan Lane, supports Manhattan Park and woods walking trails.  Experiences at Luton Park and voiced concerns of electric powered mountain bikes being used on our trails. Enjoyed seeing people participating in nature. 
Jennifer Clary, 337 Manhattan Road, thanked the board for the energy and all they do for the city. Spoke of growing up in EGR. Mentioned previous emails she had sent concerning recreation changes dating back to 2019. Requesting transparency with information. 
Linda Kristenson, 2958 Reeds Lake Blvd, Concerns: Trails won’t be safe if they are multi-use. Manhattan Park is “not Millennium Park with 1,400 acres”, parking is a concern. The current area is home to animals. 
Jackie Educato, 2930 Reeds Lake Blvd. SE, Appreciates beautification over the years. Commented because in the past “the follow through doesn’t seem to be there”. Courts were made to be flooded in the winter, but no ice-skating has been done and because of this the courts retain water. Maintaining these areas? Splashpad safety concerns and where is the water coming from? Would like to see an environmental impact study. 
Sarah Buck, 308 Manhattan Rd., concerns of impact to north side of the lake. Not feeling like anyone has a say in planning. She would like response on how splash pad made it to Manhattan Park. 
Provided supporting information. 
Margaret O’Byrne, 2721 Reeds Lake Blvd., Why was the splashpad approved? “94% of the people of East Grand Rapids” aren’t interested in responding [to the survey], “leave it alone”. “Please listen to your public” Concerns of splash pad breeding mosquitoes “not good”.
Hillary Lane, 345 Manhattan Rd., Traffic concerns with Manhattan Park such as speed and safety of children. Having a “destination park” would be even worse for traffic and safety. Would like to see an ice hockey rink on tennis courts in the winter. Also requested transparency. 
Kevin Loftiss, 2936 Reeds Lake Blvd., concerns of liability of splash pads.  Requests “realistic projections how bikers and walkers get along on a path?”
James Kanhohs, 655 Manhattan Rd., Showing commission the “definition of the neighborhood”. Has safety concerns due to traffic and parking issues and liability. Also voiced concerns of what this area will “invite”. 
	Provided pictures of street with cars parked on both side of the road. 
Report of Commissioners:
Patrick Parkes - Thanks community for being here and providing opinions and perspectives.  Also thanked the city for hosting another open house. 
Kate Devries - Thanked attendees. Voiced being in favor of a splash pad and mentioned positive impacts on other communities.  Acknowledged and thanked Parks and Recreation for swim lessons stating the “pool is so well staffed”.
Larry Fisher - Thanked the public for coming.  Recognize Woman’s Lacrosse team won State Championship. EGR Women’s Track did a wonderful job. 
Ryan Burdick - Thanked community members for coming and speaking up. 
Aaron Smith - Thanked attendees, thinks it’s great to see people “being part of the public process” Fully appreciate and understand [concerns of trails]. Has had experience designing multi-use trails and a good design can mitigate usage conflict. “Concerns are legitimate concerns”. This is the last meeting as Chairman since starting in 2016. 

Minutes of the May 9, 2022, Parks and Recreation Commission meeting were presented for approval motion was made to approve the minutes for May 9, 2022, Parks and Recreation Commission meeting. 
[bookmark: _Hlk106716192]MOTION to approve May minutes: Kate Devries
SUPPORT: Larry Fisher 
YES: Burdick, Parks and Smith (5)
NO: (0)
MINUTES APPROVED  

Special Events Permit to consider: 
Director Melville presented information and application submitted from Kiss-Cross, requesting to do an event in EGR again. There have been concerns about what the areas look like after the event. Organizers of the event came back after to restore issues that their event caused, they are working to avoid playing surfaces. History and experiences with this organization in the past. 
	Fisher: Questioned if there were parking concerns from previous year? 
	Melville: None noted in previous minutes. 
MOTION to approve Kiss-Cross event: Larry Fisher
SUPPORT: Kate Devries
YES: Burdick, Parkes and Smith (5)
NO: (0)
[bookmark: _Hlk106720921]MOTION APPROVED  

Director Melville presented Historical Signage prepared by Mary Dirsch, Curator of the EGR History Room. Potential areas for these signs were identified. One sign has the history of steamboats, another features historical buildings from EGR. Fundraising and professional designs would need to be completed and Mary would coordinate this. Request is being made of Commissioners to weigh in on content and location. 
	Fisher: At one time we were looking at other historical markers, will this replace them? 
	Charles: In addition to the historical markers. 
Devries: Wondered of other areas within John Collins Park have been considered. 
Melville: Other locations are open for suggestion, that doesn’t impact views of neighbors.  
Devries: Sidewalks are congested already on the sidewalks near JC Park. Voiced concerns with adding “stopped traffic” to this. 
Smith: Seconded this stating the area is “tight”. 
Smith: Likes the idea and would love to see many forms of history documented. 
Fisher: Love history, wondered if money Mary raised from shirt sale in May would go towards these signs. 
Charles: Will investigate this
Parkes: In favor of the signs, suggested that they are permanent signage, or can the signs be interchangeable? 
Melville: In the proposed design posts are permanent, but the signs could be changed. 
Commission supports for concept and proposal of signs. 

Director Melville explained Parks and Recreation meetings conflict with schoolboard meetings being the same day. Proposed that the monthly Parks and Recreation meetings move to the 4th Monday of the month so that one of the commissioners would be able to attend. 
MOTION to move Parks and Recreation Commission meetings to 4th Monday: Patrick Parkes
SUPPORT: Ryan Burdick
YES: Devries. Fisher and Smith (5)
NO: (0)
MOTION APPROVED  

Playground Replacement Update: 
Director Melville said that April and May were busy months.  Approximately 15 meetings have been held to make sure everyone with schools and Public Safety are on the same page. Some public engagements have been lightly attended. Over 500 responses to the survey have been submitted. 
Public school staff had quite a bit of input, drainage issues were noted and acknowledged. Mixed opinions from surveys regarding the themes, natural verses contemporary.  Desires to improve fields. Designated areas for separate activities. June 23rd MCSA team will bring 3 designs per location and renderings of playground for community review. 
July another survey will be dispersed community wide about designs and information, “first conceptual designs” to the community. 
Burdick: Only negative responses heard are that all playgrounds going in at the same time and they will all need to be replaced at the same time. Requests for transparency for the community. 
Melville: Joint Facilities have already started a fund for this specific reason. 
Smith: Voiced distrust, can the money amounts be available for the public to see? 
Charles: Each entity keeps separate funds – will look for a way to make this viewable and findable for the public. 
Devries: Transparency for public would be beneficial. 
Receipt of Communication
Smith and commission acknowledged emails from input@eastgr.org were compiled and available to the public and commission members. 
Report of Director 
· Today was the first concert in the park of the year. 
· Over 30 lifeguards on staff currently 
· Additional open swim opportunities and more lessons
· Reeds Lake Run coming up 6/25. 
· Thank you to Chairperson Aaron Smith for his years serving as the Parks and Recreation. 


Good of the Order
Fisher: Trail Blazer is July 4th and volunteers are needed. 
Devries: Adding signage around lake update; The Community Foundation has approved it. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm. 

 





